
F O O T H I L L - D E  A N Z A  C O M M U N I T Y  C O L L E G E  D I S T R I C T  

Board of Trustees Agenda Item 
Board Meeting Date: January 5, 2010 

 
Title of Item: MOU between the Regents of the University of California and the Foothill-De 
Anza Community College District 
 
Background and Analysis: 
 
Financial Background: 
 
Consistent with prior Board authorization, FHDA has made capital contributions to the University 
Associates – Silicon Valley LLC (UA-SV) through June 30, 2009 as part of our fair share contribution 
toward the development of the NASA project.  These capital contributions have utilized both Measure C 
and other Fund 76 resources.  FHDA’s capital contribution for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 
2010 was estimated to be $480,896, as communicated to the Board in July 2009.  That figure was based on 
a 20% share of the estimated UA-SV operating budget for 2009-10 of $2.4 million.  Once the prior year 
was closed out however, a cash balance of approximately $350 thousand remained that rolled forward and 
reduced our obligation for the 09-10 year to $414 thousand. 
 
Since that time, and because of a 20% budget reduction in the UA-SV operating budget, driven both by 
UCSC and FHDA, our capital contribution for the period July 1, 2009 through June 30, 2010 has been 
reduced to $331,312.   
 
More recently, contributions from the selected developer have mitigated previous concerns over the cash 
flow necessary for the rent payment due to NASA Cash flow projections now indicate the UA-SV will be 
in a positive cash situation through June 30, 2010. 
 
Memorandum of Understanding: 
 
Our previous capital contribution of $220k, for the period ending June 30, 2009, reflected approximately 
64%  direct project development expense and was paid for with Measure C proceeds, and approximately 
36% administrative support of the UA-SV and was paid for with one-time source of Fund 76 resources. 
 
In an effort to minimize impact to any non-Measure C fund source, FHDA has been working closely with 
the UA-SV team to develop a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) that will allow FHDA to recast its 
funding obligations to the NASA development entirely as direct project cost.  This will mean that our 
entire capital contribution can be met utilizing only Measure C proceeds.  Those negotiations are complete 
and the MOU is attached.   
 
With the approval of this MOU our current capital contribution of $331,312, and future obligations, will 
be made entirely with Measure C proceeds.   

Recommendation:  
The Vice Chancellor of Business Services recommends the Board authorize the Chancellor or designee to 
sign the attached Memorandum of Understanding 

Submitted by: Andy Dunn, Vice Chancellor, ext. 6201 
Additional contact names: Charles Allen, Executive Director, ext. 6150 

Is backup provided? Yes 
 






